
From: Kieran Jack [mailto:Kieran.Jack@afei.org.au]  

Sent: Friday, 24 November 2017 10:52 AM 
To: AMOD 

Subject: AM2014/231 - Horticulture Award 2010 

 
Dear Sir/Madam, 

 
AM2014/231 – Horticulture Award 2010 
 
I refer to the 30 October 2017 decision of the Fair Work Commission on technical and drafting issues 
in Group 3 awards, as part of its 4 yearly review of modern awards. At paragraph 227 of that 
decision AFEI was asked to confirm its position in relation to Item 27 of the revised summary of 
submissions for the Horticulture Award 2010 (published 10 October 2017). 
 
AFEI does not support the proposal put forward by the National Farmers’ Federation, which is a 
significant departure from the terms of the current award. The matter is not a technical or drafting 
issue and should be pursued as a substantive change. 
 
If you have any questions please feel free to contact me. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Kieran Jack | Workplace Relations Adviser 
Australian Federation of Employers and Industries 
Street Address - 99 Bathurst Street Sydney New South Wales 2000 
Postal Address - PO Box A233 Sydney South New South Wales 1235 
Telephone - 02 9264 2000 
Facsimile - 02 9261 1968 
Email - kieran.jack@afei.org.au 
Internet - www.afei.org.au 
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